
The call for a Plebiscite or series thereof to gauge the level of support for a republic is a 
complete waste of time and taxpayers money. The Referendum in 1999 has provided the 
answer to the promoters of a republic. Until a documented replacement for our Constitution 
is available for public scrutiny this issue is not worth any more time, effort or cost to the 
taxpayers of Australia. Regardless of the reasons the (so called ) pro-republicans keep 
“dreaming” up to brainwash the citizens of our Country about the faults of our current 
Constitutional Monarchy and the role of the Crown, I can assure you, my family, friends and 
workmates are not stupid enough to pledge any support for an invisible possible erosion of 
their lifestyles and those of future generations.  
I have spent a working lifetime providing the public / my clients with tons of documentation 
explaining everything from A-Z about their contractual risks, to comply with our Financial 
and Consumer laws prior to making a personal financial commitment in case they don’t 
understand what they are doing. I am staggered to be presented with circumstances 
whereby an elected Senator (s) who is responsible to fully inform taxpayers  all the possible 
outcomes of their decisions on an issue as important as constitutional change, is prepared to 
only provide “waffle” with smoke and mirrors. 
For Senator Brown and his Commrades  to even contemplate their costly changes will be 
accepted without close scrutiny to identify the nasties that will be thrust upon the people 
they represent is a clear measure of their incompetence.  They should all get on with 
representing their electorates and finding solutions to the plethora of more important issues 
confronting the nation perpetually. If it is not possible for them to carry out their duties in 
terms of our current Constitution they should simply all resign and allow somebody who has 
the skills and “will” to do so. 
 


